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Minutes of the Special Working Group Meeting

2 June 2015, New Inn, Huby, 8 pm

Present:

Richard Todd (Chair), Kathryn Wallis, Terry Wolf, Sally-Jane Fell, Betti Tyson
Apologies
Rachel Marshall, Val Burnham, Paul Jackson, John Phillips, Roger Teare
Declaration of interests
None

Main agenda item: Consideration of the two consultancy tenders received re preparation of the draft plan
Richard reported that he was still having difficulty in getting a definitive answer from Hambleton District Council as to the precise amount of budget we have remaining.
The group discussed the two tenders in some detail. Ruralis seemed to have a better understanding of rural issues and were prepared to work within our timescales. Their tender was also more accessible in terms of language etc. However their price was significantly more than the other tender. Kirkwell’s, on the other hand, felt more bureaucratic, and they either did not wish to or were unable to work within our timescales. It was not clear that they really understood how much work had already been completed or the need to complete as quickly as possible. From their large staff team it was not made clear who would be doing what on this piece of work. 

Overall, the group preferred Ruralis’s approach. It was also felt that Mike Dando’s inclusion as an associate was an advantage given his familiarity with Huby and the NP. However, their price is potentially unaffordable. 

Action: 

· RT to pursue HDC and circulate response

· Once we have a clear figure, Terry will negotiate with Ruralis to try to obtain a price that is affordable within our available budget. If this is achieved then we will commission Ruralis to undertake the consultancy work.

· We will keep Kirkwell’s in reserve until we have an outcome from Ruralis.

Next meeting: TBC - Either 23 or 24 June for an introductory meeting with the appointed consultants.
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